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City of Bel Aire, Kansas 

STAFF REPORT 

DATE:  August 13, 2024 

TO: Ted Henry, City Manager 

FROM: Anne Stephens, PE, City Engineer 

RE: 2024 Pavement Marking Project 

BACKGROUND:   
As part of the 2024 Pavement Maintenance Plan, the City requested bids for restriping several roadways 
throughout Bel Aire. 

DISCUSSION:   
Many of the pavement markings on the City’s arterial roadways are fading and not easily visible during the 
daytime or at night.  As part of the 2024 Pavement Maintenance Plan, City staff worked with PEC to 
develop plans and solicit pricing from contractors.  Plans were sent to 3 contractors with a fourth finding 
the plans on PEC’s website.  One bid was received at the Bid Letting on August 13th. 

Engineer’s 
Estimate 

Cillessen 

Total $156,459.60  $84,561.30 

Due to Cillessen’s current workload, they have requested the late start option of April, 2025, with a 
completion date of May, 2025. 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS:   The funds for this project will come out of the City’s Street 
Maintenance Fund.    

POLICY DECISION:  Staff adhered to the purchasing policy in soliciting a minimum of three bids for the 
project. 

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that the City Council accept the bid from Cillessen & Sons in 
the amount of $84,561.30. 
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